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Two Toronto business executives 

head Wilfrid Laurier University fund 

J.C. Phillips, chairman of the board of Gulf Canada Ltd., Toronto, is the

national chairman of Wilfrid Laurier University's national development fund aimed

at raising $6.2 million over five years.

Announcement of the appointment of Mr. Phillips was made by Dr. Neale H. Tayler,

president of Laurier, at the recent meeting of the university's board of governors.

Dr. Tayler also told the board that J.A. Gordon Bell, president and chief

operating officer of the Bank of Nova Scotia, will serve as honorary treasurer.

"They will lead a distinguished group of public-spirited men and women from

across Canada who have volunteered their services to ensure that we reach our

objective in a six-month campaign," Dr. Tayler said.

The campaign will raise funds for a two-floor addition to the library

building, bringing it to its planned height, and complete the first stage of a new

building for the music faculty.

Other projects include increasing computer facilities, renovation of science

laboratories, upgrading of food service equipment, additional athletic and

recreational equipment and other projects.
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